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INTERNATIONAL LABOUR OFFICE 

 Governing Body 

309th Session, Geneva, November 2010 
 

GB.309/18/1 

 FOR INFORMATION 

  

EIGHTEENTH ITEM ON THE AGENDA 

Report of the Director-General 

First Supplementary Report: 
Appointment of the Executive Director of the 
Standards and Fundamental Principles and 
Rights at Work Sector 

1. In accordance with the Staff Regulations and after duly consulting the Officers of the 

Governing Body, the Director-General has appointed Mr Guy Ryder as Executive Director 

of the Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work Sector, at the Deputy 

Director-General level, with effect from 1 September 2010. On entering upon duties, an 

Executive Director shall make and sign the prescribed declaration of loyalty before the 

Governing Body in public session. 

2. This appointment is communicated to the Governing Body for information. Brief 

statements concerning the qualifications and previous activities of Mr Guy Ryder are given 

overleaf. 

 

 

Geneva, 2 November 2010  

 

Submitted for information  
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Mr Guy Ryder (United Kingdom)  

Appointed Executive Director of the Standards and Fundamental Principles and 

Rights at Work Sector, with effect from 1 September 2010. 

Prior to joining the ILO, Mr Ryder was the General Secretary of the International 

Trade Union Confederation, a post to which he was elected at its founding Congress in 

November 2006, having previously served as General Secretary of the International 

Confederation of Free Trade Unions since February 2002. 

Mr Ryder has a long-standing experience of the ILO, having first attended the 

International Labour Conference in 1982 as part of the United Kingdom Workers’ 

delegation. After working in the International Department of the British Trades Union 

Congress from 1981 to 1985, he was Industry Secretary of the International Federation of 

Commercial, Clerical, Professional and Technical Employees before joining the Geneva 

Office of the ICFTU in 1988. He was elected Secretary of the Workers’ group of the ILO 

Governing Body from 1993 to 1998. 

He then became Director of the ILO Bureau for Workers’ Activities, before serving 

as Director of the Office of the ILO Director-General from March 1999 to January 2002. 

Mr Ryder was born in Liverpool, United Kingdom, and educated at the Universities 

of Cambridge and of Liverpool. 


